
SMHS Band Boosters 
Meeting minutes 

2/6/19 

Attendees:  Shellie Cooper, Michelle Chichester, Wayne Thayer, Carlton Hawkins, Kim and Nick 
Langley, Kim Hall, John Chichester 

I. Carlton Hawkins called the meeting to order at 7:06 pm 

 

II.   Treasurer’s Report – Wayne Thayer 

• Our fiscal YTD is looking good at 98% with additional fundraisers still TK. 

• We are still waiting on $$ amounts from our PDQ fundraiser.   

• Student payments are still trickling in. Currently, only 70% of winter percussion students have paid.  
Wayne will email those with missing payments.  Carlton will contact families who still need 
to pay fall’s Marching band payments. 

• We have agreed to continue with Charity Mania this Spring. 

 

III.   Winter Percussion 

• Carlton secured sponsors for this year’s floor. 

• Props are close to completion.  The wells are closer to being done; trees and risers are in the 
works. 

• There have been issues with scheduling and keeping the middle school students past 9:00 pm.  
Carlton is discussing scheduling issues with Craig. 

• We will address missing student payments in the weekly email.  (To do in 2/18 email if still 
needed.  Michelle to check with Wayne.) 

• It was discussed to possibly change the date of Community Night #1, since it fell on Valentine’s 
Day (Note:  It was voted to keep on 2/14.) 

• Carlton to follow-up with Bev Abbott to see how things are going on the Chick-Fil-A dine out 
she is supposed to be setting up.   

 

IV.  AMEA 6/7/8 All-State – March 15-16 

• Bev provided the lunch form for Chick-Fil-A to Mr. Simon for him to pass to band directors to allow 
the students to preorder a lunch. 

• We will need volunteers that day to help pass out lunches. 

• This falls on the same day as a winter percussion competition.  We will need to find volunteers to 
help sell concessions; otherwise we will only focus on lunches. 
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V.  Casino Night – April 6th 

• The next planning meeting is February 19th.  This event is at risk if we do not secure additional 
volunteers. 

• John Chichester agreed to help by finding a table sponsor. We need 6 table sponsors in total to 
support the cost. 

• Basket preparations have begun.  We need more donations. 

 

VI.  Board Elections  

• Carlton Hawkins remains as president, Valeri O-Connell will remain vice president, and Wayne 
Thayer will continue as treasurer. 

• There were no nominations for secretary, so we will continue to ask for volunteers. 

• Shellie Cooper will remain as board advisor.  We need some committee heads, including Dine-
Out, Future Matador Night, Water Crew/Competition Meals, and Wardrobe Co-chair. 

 

XIV.  Next Booster meeting is March t 6th at 7:00 pm.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm. 

 


